
 

 

Reflection note after the Rotterdam meeting (ALL) 
 

 

 

After the meeting held in Rotterdam, we have been able to establish that we need to 
go into the Adult Education Programme of each country in greater depth. A more 
accurate knowledge about said programmes would surely be very useful to better 
understand the presentations of each partner. It would also help us understand 
them better, if we could have more time at the end of each presentation including a 
discussion session to clarify queries and to better comprehend the reality of each 
one. We realize now that, perhaps at the first meeting and before presenting the 
learning system of the newcomers, we should have presented the Adult Education 
System of each country. Not knowing in depth the different Adult Education systems 
of each country makes it difficult to understand the proper functioning and 
dependence of each organization member of the project. 
 
We are aware that ACEFIR is the only partner organization from southern Europe. 
And, as genuine Mediterraneans, we enjoy holding debates which in turn aid us to 
clarify concepts and compare realities. 
 
We continue, if we have understood it correctly, with the surprise of seeing that the 
literacy of newcomers is a part of the learning programme of a second language. 
 
The presentation of the literacy methods from the organizations of Switzerland and 
The Netherlands, gave us a lot of confidence and self-esteem, when realizing that 
we share many common features, even if one method is more based on individual 
work, whilst the other is rather based on group learning and the third one is more 
based on reading. 
 
It surprised us nonetheless that no importance was granted to books. We believe in 
giving illiterate people their very first book -which ideally would focus on current 
issues-, to help them live in a new society. We do not want to remind them of those 
difficult moments of days long gone. 
 
We accept that the project’s aim is not to develop a new method resulting from the 
best practices of all the methods, but rather to learn other methods and hence have 
more tools, resources and knowledge of what is happening in other countries. 
 


